
 

 
Cabinet Member for Planning and Regulatory Services 
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09/May2024 

 

 

 
Minutes of a meeting of Cabinet Member for Planning and Regulatory Services Decision 

Meeting held on Thursday, 9 May 2024 

 

 

Members present: 

       

Juliet Layton 

 

  

 

  

 

 

Officers present: 

 

Ana Prelici, Democratic Services Officer 

 

Joseph Walker, Community Partnership 

Officer 

 

 

Observers: 

 

Councillor Patrick Coleman 

 

17 Declarations of Interest  

 

There were none from the Cabinet Member or the Officers present. 

 

18 Neighbourhood Planning: Representation to the Chipping Campden Regulation 14 

Draft Consultation  

 

The purpose of the item was to considers the draft representation presented at Annex 

B, and subject to any amendments. 
 

The Community Partnerships Officer introduced the report and made the following 

points: 

 

 The item for consideration was the first formal consultation where the proposer 

had engaged with local people, land owners and statutory authorities. This was the 

Council’s opportunity to make any comments which would strengthen the 

proposals. 

 The Council was overall very supportive of the policy areas identified, but provided 

a number of technical comments contained within Annex B, which they felt would 

enhance these.  

 

Decision 

 

The Cabinet Member considered the report, the recommendations of the officer and 

AGREED the submission to Chipping Campden Town Council 

 



Cabinet Member for Planning and Regulatory Services Decision Meeting 

09/May2024 

Reason for Decision of the Cabinet Member for Planning and Regulatory Services 

 

The Cabinet Member stated that, having read the reports and the comments within 

Annex B, they wished to support the vision of the Chipping Campden Plan, and to 

strengthen the policies by noting points that may not meet the basic conditions. 

 

19 Neighbourhood Planning: Regulation 18 Decision on the Stow-On-The-Wold And The 

Swells Neighbourhood Development Plan  

 

The purpose of the item was to consider whether the Stow-on-the-Wold and the Swells 

Neighbourhood Development Plan, as modified, meets the Basic Conditions required by 

the Localism Act, and therefore should proceed to referendum. 

 

The Community Partnerships Officer stated that a letter from a solicitor acting on behalf 

of the land interests in Stow-on-the-Wold had been received, which raised concerns 

about the examiner’s recommendations. The Community Partnerships Officer advised 

that the decision be deferred in order to consider the information. 

 

 

Decision 

 

The Cabinet Member resolved to defer the item.  

 

Reason for Decision of the Cabinet Member for Planning and Regulatory Services 

The Cabinet Member considered it regrettable that the information in the Solicitor’s 
letter had been submitted late, but that the Council would need to consider the 

information, and that therefore she felt it appropriate to defer the item. 

 

 

ACTIONS BY:  

 

Joseph Walker 

Email: joseph.walker@cotswold.gov.uk  

Tel: 01285 623146 

 

 

Date of Publication:   9 May 2024   

Closing Date for Call-In:   17 May 2024 (5.00pm) 

Action Embargoed until:    20 May 2024 

 

 

The Meeting commenced at 2.30 pm and closed at 2.38 pm 

 

 

Chair 

 

(END) 
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